PRAYER REQUESTS

Recently deceased: Jesudian George & Raymond Bessnard

Those who are ill: Thomas Parisi, Rebecca Barretto, Vince La Terra, Jacob Gatt, John Licciardo, Robert Licciardo, Marshall Bell, Isabella Gallagher, and Brian Richards.

NOTE: <u>Names for prayers of the sick will be listed for 4 weeks and will then be removed. You must call the parish office requesting to relist again, if needed.</u>

And for those whose anniversaries occur about this time especially: Marco Arzenti (3rd), Maria Concetta Lombardo, Neville Fonselca, Freda Joury, Michelle Fenati (2nd), Bertie Punchihewa, and Leo Bergeon.



Are you interested in becoming Catholic?

The Rite of Christian Initiation program will be starting on 3rd June.

This will consist of fortnightly meetings to explore the Catholic Faith.

If you are interested in joining or would like to know more, please call the Good Shepherd Parish office on 9338 2840

"Come and See"
John 1:39

Parish Fete 2024
Save The Date

Saturday 16 November 2024, 10:00am - 4:00pm

The fete committee are working hard to make this year's fete an even bigger success than the last! To help in making this fete a fun filled day for all the community we need your help with the following:

STALL HOLDERS

If you or anyone you know are interested in hiring a space for a stall on the day, please contact the parish office on 03 9338 2840 or gladstonepark@cam.org.au.

SPONSORSHIP

The Parish fete can't be run without the support of our sponsors. Please contact the Parish office 03 9338 2840 or gladstonepark@cam.org.au if you are interested in being a sponsor for this event.

DONATIONS

We would be grateful for any donations that could be used as raffle prizes or for the spinning wheel. For any donations, please contact Nadine on 0433 199 999 or nadinejyacoub@gmail.com.



Good Shepherd Sunday BBQ

We will be holding a BBQ after the 11am Mass today, at Good Shepherd. Hope to see you there!

A seminarian named Ian will come and speak this weekend, please make him feel welcomed!

Safeguarding Corner

Hi wonderful volunteers.

Fr Dishan and the child safety team extend their gratitude to everyone who has fulfilled the three safeguarding requirements set forth by our Archdiocese.

We have developed a Safeguarding Corner in our weekly bulletin and will continue to include this section to keep you updated on important matters of child safety and safeguarding.

You will find in the foyer a plastic folder that contains updated safeguarding policies that have recently been issued by the Safeguarding team. Also in this folder are some translated Safeguarding information. If you are unable to find the translated material in your language of preference, please contact the office and ask to speak to Melissa.

Your dedication to creating a secure environment is deeply appreciated and truly makes a difference.

God Bless.

Melissa - Child Safety Coordinator

Church Roof Appeal

As you may be aware, the church roof has suffered some damage over the past few months. We have now received an estimate of the overall costs; \$50,000, insurance has informed us that it is a maintenance issue and will not be covering it. If you would like to donate toward fixing our roof, our building and maintenance account is:

Building & Maintenance Account

-BSB 083347 -ACC 473192225

\$12620.00 RAISED SO FAR, THANK YOU!

*Donations to this account are NOT tax deductable
Thank you to all who have donated so far, it is so greatly appreciated!